# Good News

# From Darrtown / McGonigle-Millville Charge United Methodist Churches July / August, 2012



### Dear Friends,

Summer is upon us. We have experienced heat and dryness and are praying for rain as I write this page.

Is that dryness hitting and hurting your spiritual life as well? Among the things that we do to counter the dryness in crops, flowers, and grass is to water – even fertilize.

Did you know that you can water and fertilize your spirit, too?

Regular worship, here or on vacation, can be great for your spirit.

Prayer, devotional reading, and even Scripture can be great water and fertilize for the soul.

When our newest members joined in May, and others to join in July, they did and shall promise to support the church with their prayers, their presence, their gifts, and their service. And the congregation did and shall promise that also.

Upcoming worship will include communion, reception of new members, and hopefully YOU.

Feed and water your souls this summer. God does not take a vacation from you; do you dare take one from Him? Too many in our midst have done so for too long. Your soul needs to be filled and watered.

See YOU in church!

Rev. Ed

## Darrtown / McGonigle-Millville Charge, United Methodist Churches

Newsletter for July / August 2012 - Issue 26 Visit us on the web at <u>www.darrtownumc.org</u>

### Calendar of Events

Watch for news each week in the weekly bulletins.

### July, 2012

- July 1: Independence Day worship / Sacrament of Communion
- July 4: Independence Day
- July 8: Worship at 9:00 and 10:45; noon New Member luncheon at McGonigle
- July 9: Darrtown: 7:00, Trustees; 7:30, Council
- July 10: 8:30 AM, noodle-making at Darrtown
- July 15: Worship at 9:00 and 10:45; new members received both services
- ➤ July 16: McGonigle: 6:30, Trustees; 7:15, Council
- July 17: 8:30 AM, noodle-making at Darrtown
- July 22: Worship at 9:00 and 10:45
- July 29: Worship at 9:00 and 10:45; noon − 5<sup>th</sup>
   Sunday Potluck at McGonigle

### **August**, 2012

- Aug. 4: Darrtown: 4:30 Ice Cream Social
- Aug. 5: Worship at 9:00 and 10:45; Cluster picnic at Grace UMC (see article)
- Aug. 12: Worship at 9:00 and 10:45
- Aug. 19: Worship at 9:00 and 10:45
- Aug. 24: McGonigle Yard Sale
- > Aug. 25: McGonigle Yard Sale
- Aug. 26: Worship at 9:00 and 10:45

### **Looking Ahead**

Sept. 8: Pig Roast at McGonigle



(For Your Information)

Please be sure to let the church know if you or a loved one will be entering the hospital. Also, in case of pastoral emergency and you are unable to reach Rev. Beck or Robyn at 513-896-4025, you may contact them by using their cell phone number, 513-226-1314.

See your church's prayer list each Sunday and remember those named in prayer.



<u>HAPPY BIRTHDAYS</u>
<u>& ANNIVERSARIES</u>

Refer to our calendar pages.

### LET US REMEMBER IN PRAYER

Darrtown / McGonigle-Millville Prayer List (See your church's prayer list each Sunday)

Our military personnel Unnamed persons

Linda Agee Mary Beck / Charlene Haddock

Family of Herman Marcum Connie & Bill McDaniel

Sarah Myers Pete Jewell

Don & Sheila Mayberry
Fred Guiler
Bunny Snow
Irene & Carl Nutley

Fete Jewell
Beulah Gordon
Clara Owen
Steve Marcum
Jim & Mickey Pate

Irene Young Bob Keller
Rita Burns David Foley
Pam Norris Noah Trumbull
Janet Smith Myra Krauth

Kim Newcomer Jolene Hansel & Family Ron Hansel Rhonda Knight's father

Brittany, granddaughter of Jack & Connie Davis

Jared, his mother, brother and sister (their home burned on June 21st. Jared is a student manager for Karen Meador)

# NEXT NEWSLETTER ARTICLES DUE BY AUGUST 20, 2012

Give to Maxine Harris ( <u>maxakers03@aol.com</u> ) Ida Mae Lemmons ( <u>idamae87@yahoo.com</u> ) or Rita Burns ( <u>rburns38@cinci.rr.com</u> )

Forgiveness Therapy

Forgiveness is the greatest expression of love.

"At the center of religion is love. I love you and I forgive you. I am like you and you are like me. Everything in our life should be based on love."

- author Ray Bradbury

### Summer

Summer is a carousel, Picking bluebells in the dell, Sipping limeade in the shade, Watching purple sunsets fade.

Summer is a firefly,
A brilliant sun up in the sky,
Ice cream trucks upon the street,
Hot dogs for a picnic treat.

Summer is a shady nook, Wading in a shallow brook, Looking for a shooting star, Some say summer's best by far!

- Virginia Borman Grimmer

# Darrtown / McGonigle-Millville Charge, United Methodist Churches Newsletter for July / August 2012 - Issue 26 Visit us on the web at www.darrtownumc.org

## Joint Church Events

### **NEW AT BOTH CHURCHES**

The newest <u>Pet Pages</u> and <u>Upper Room</u> are available. Though for different uses, both are good and helpful. Copies of the Christian directory, <u>The Blue Pages</u>, are also still available.

Thank you to all those who helped with the McGonigle Yard Sale and the Darrtown Rummage Sale. Both did very well, were a lot of work and fun, and the funds raised will help each church meet some expenses.

I want to thank the McGonigle church and those responsible for the beautiful concrete plaque presented during worship in June. I truly felt welcomed back both to health and for another year as Pastor. Thank you.

- Rev. Ed

### **HIGHLIGHTS**

- New Members Received July 15
- Fifth Sunday Potluck July 29
- Ice Cream Social August 4
- Cluster Picnic August 5
- McGonigle Yard Sale August 24 & 25
- McGonigle Pig Roast September 8

### **CLUSTER PICNIC**

Again this year, all the members of the cluster of churches that include our two churches will hold a picnic at 5:00 pm on August 5<sup>th</sup>.

The Cluster Picnic will be hosted by the Grace United Methodist Church at 1200 Main Street, Hamilton, OH 45013. The church phone is 513-844-1935.

Parking is behind the church. They have extensive grounds for the picnic, and in the event of bad weather, it can be held indoors.

Bring a covered dish and an appetite and a friendly greeting for some fellow United Methodists!

### **RECENT GRADUATES**

McGonigle: Joseph, Laura, and Gregory Bennett;

Dalton Beckett – from Talawanda High School
Angela Bladwin – from nursing school (RN)
Noah Webster – Masters in Education

<u>Darrtown</u>: **Kayla Hawkins, Carley Hansel and Austin Burkholder** – from Talawanda High School

We wish all our graduates all the best as their futures unfold toward God's plans for them.

### **LOVE PACKAGES**

A few years ago, both churches and community had the opportunity to help others read the "Good News" taken from all leftover Sunday School and other Christian materials. Wayne Thomas of Lebanon is doing the collecting of the same sort of material, which is distributed around the world. This includes audios, tapes, CDs, Christian magazines, Upper Rooms, Guideposts, and Bibles, etc. You probably have good Christian materials put away, trying to decide what to do with it. The Mission committee is looking for a tentative date in July for collection, as soon as Wayne announces his schedule in this area. It is not too early to bring your items in for donation. This is a good chance to clean out items that are no longer being used, and still help someone else know about Jesus.

- Ida Mae Lemmons, Mission Committee, & Rev. Ed

### **WEST OHIO CONFERENCE**

"Wings of the Morning Caravan Campaign"

Tucked into a corner of the Lubumbashi International Airport, among the decaying relics of military planes and abandoned freighters, is The United Methodist Church's hanger. In a country with few roads and very little infrastructure, the small, white, metal warehouse with the church's signature red Cross and Flame is a remarkable sight. Founded in 1960, Wings of the Morning, an aviation ministry supported by the church, provides help and hope for the sick, wounded, and dying in remote areas of the country with life-saving medical treatment. Gaston Ntambo, for the past 14 years, has flown accident-free while war raged and violence left close to four million people dead from starvation or disease in the remote areas where Ntambo regularly goes.

The Conference and Bishop Ough are committed to purchasing a needed Turboprop Cessna to replace the aging plane now in use. It is a larger plane that uses jet fuel readily available in the Congo. A larger plane would mean more medicine, more patients, and eventually doctors could be carried where there are people in desperate need. In addition with a population hungry for the Gospel, the leadership of Bishop Ntambo and missionaries has been planting churches across the conference such that the North Katanga Conference is now the fastest growing in United Methodist. Travel to all these villages is only possible because of the aviation ministry.

At Annual Conference we hope to fully fund the Wings of the Morning Caravan Campaign. One part of helping to make this happen would be making an additional gift to the campaign. Even though Wings of the Morning has been underwritten at Annual Conference, your gifts would help meet any shortfall in other's commitments. Mark your gifts "Wings." Thank you.

Rev. Dr. Randy Steams

# Darrtown / McGonigle-Millville Charge, United Methodist Churches Newsletter for July / August 2012 - Issue 26

Visit us on the web at <u>www.darrtownumc.org</u>

# McGonigle-Millville News UPCOMING EVENTS

### **WELCOME NEW MEMBERS**

JIM AND JANET PARK

508 Rachel Drive

Hamilton, OH 45013 (513) 856-9079

Jim and Janet were connected to Lindenwald UMC in the past, but now join on Profession of Faith.

AMY PARK is their daughter and brings her delightful 4 year old Savannah with her. They also live at 508 Rachel Drive, and Amy joins by Profession of Faith as well.

SUE SNIDER

3506 Darrtown Road

Oxford, OH 45056

(513) 314-4144

Sue's husband currently works in Tennessee, so she divides her time here and there. You can find her sitting next to Sarah Myers. Sue also joins by Profession of Faith.

### BARBARA ANN CALLEN

66 Warr Court

Hamilton, OH 45013 (513) 893-9021

Barb and Robyn Beck used to teach together and she and Robyn both taught Timothy Conyers. Tim sees that Barb gets to church when she is able. Barb joins by Transfer from the Lindenwald United Methodist Church.

Our next New Member Luncheon and Orientation is at noon on July 8, 2012, at the McGonigle Church.

### **FALL YARD SALE**

MARK YOUR CALENDAR for **August 24 – 25, 2012.** Also, donate your gently used items. To schedule pick-up or drop-off, call Jim Keller (513-756-9590) or Ken Coleman (513-464-1842). To help prepare sale items, see Ann Jones. To donate food, see Brenda Graham. To work on the sale days, sign up on the bulletin board. Thank you!

### **FALL PIG ROAST**

MARK YOUR CALENDAR for **Saturday, September 8, 2012** for McGonigle-Millville's Pig Roast. Time: 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm. Roast Pig and all the fixings!

The word has gotten out that this is a great event with delicious food. Invite your friends, and remember to order tickets early and save a few bucks. Purchase your tickets from a church family member. Pre-sale price - \$8.00; day of

the event - \$9.00; children ages 3-10 - \$5.00. Carry-out available.

This event is sponsored by the choir, and we thank you in advance for your support. Proceeds go to the general fund. We're looking forward to another great **PIG ROAST!** 

### PAST EVENTS AND NEWS

### FROM BOARD OF TRUSTEES

The committee would like to extend a big THANK YOU to all the people who are working hard to make our church yard beautiful!

Some of the leftover yard sale items went to Ross United Methodist Church to help with their yard sale which was held in May. The balance of the items went to Meander Thrift Store and will provide some funding to Abilities First. Donations for the next yard sale can be accepted anytime. To schedule, call Jim Keller at 513-756-9590 or Ken Coleman at 513-464-1842. Next sale will be August 24 and 25, 20112.

### PERPETUAL FOOD DRIVE

Over 24 pounds of nonperishable food was delivered to the food pantry in Oxford, Ohio, on May 8th. Total pounds collected and delivered so far in 2012 is 41.24 pounds. We want to extend a big thank you to Betty Jo Berger, Nikki Baker, and Norma Coleman for collecting over 17 pounds of canned goods for the food drive.

### LOVE OFFERING IN ACTION

During May and June, your generosity through the Love Offering helped First United Methodist Church with funds to operate the Bible study meal program.

A neighbor who is off work due to a physical injury found themselves in a financial short-fall. Our church, through the Love Offering, took care of their May mortgage payment.

Our church through the tithe account made a contribution to the Miracle Offering and Wings of the Morning. These are both missions that the entire Charge Conference is supporting.

### FIRST FRUITS CAUGHT RESTING

During the days that have passed since the previous newsletter, these are some of the tasks completed:

- Collect and put trash to curb three times
- Lawn case as needed
- Take down and store the yard sale road signs
- Deliver paper and cardboard to recycle bin

(cont.)

### Darrtown / McGonigle-Millville Charge, United Methodist Churches

Newsletter for July / August 2012 - Issue 26 Visit us on the web at <u>www.darrtownumc.org</u>

- o Evaluate yard sale leftovers
- Open building for Ross UMC yard sale personnel and Meander Thrift Store personnel
- Prepare yard sale leftovers for pickup
- Document and prepare food for delivery to food pantry; compete delivery
- o Pick up janitorial supplies as needed
- o Arrange tables and chairs in fellowship hall
- Check Kubota fuel gauge for accuracy; remove and replace fuel filter
- o Receive items for next yard sale
- Set up VBS road signs for painting; erect signs
- Visual inspection of fire extinguishers
- Install three school room window blinds
- Remove and replace register cover in school room
- Remove and replace ballast and light bulbs of fixtures in upstairs office
- Evaluate road sign marquee to determine parts needed for repairs

- Ken Coleman

# DARRTOWN NEWS UPCOMING EVENTS

### FELLOWSHIP OF THE LEAST COIN

The UMW has taken on this mission. The basis of belonging: concern for justice, peace, and reconciliation, intercession for those in special need of God's grace. The "least coins" are contributed annually to a common fund from which grants are given in the name of Christian women throughout the world. There is a large glass jar placed in the back of the sanctuary for pennies. The jar will not be given until next May, 2013. A yearly report is published listing where the money goes.

- Ida Mae Lemmons

### SUNDAY SMALL GROUP STUDY

Our 10:30 am Sunday morning study is from the back part of the Upper Room Magazine. It is a quiet time to read and discuss the Word of the Lord in different situations. Everyone is invited to take part. Bring your Upper Room with you.

- Ida Mae Lemmons

### PLEASE BE TIDY

The church is having a "tidy" problem, mostly in the back room off the kitchen area and also the barns. Remember the old adage, "if you pick it up, put it back?" It helps everyone. Thank you for being considerate!

### PAST EVENTS AND NEWS

### **CHURCH WOMEN UNITED**

On May 11th, the key woman of this church, Ida Mae Lemmons, did the programming for the meeting at the First Baptist Church in Oxford. There was a skit of Naomi and Ruth presented by some of the women of this church. It proved there are good actresses in the church! They did a good job and were complimented for their work. Music was furnished by the violinist of McGonigle, and the song leader was from the Darrtown church. Both Darrtown and McGonigle churches were well represented.

After the meeting, Marian Jackson of the Oxford UMC, made available homemade bags for filling as school kits or health kits. These finished kits will go to World Service. There are six available for this church. See Ida Mae if you are interested in helping. August is the deadline. The Jacksons take the filled bags to the nearest warehouse for delivery.

### HISTORIC HOPEWELL CHURCH SERVICE

On Father's Day, Rev. Ed conducted the morning worship service at this historic church.

Gathering in the pretty, old church lends to memorable thoughts. The huge plain windows were raised, letting the breeze and rays of sunshine flow through. There were flowers in each window. Laura Cohen played the piano. Rev. Beck's informative, gratifying message was "Father's Day and Family." Each father received an ink pen. Our choir sang "Faith of Our Fathers" and was well represented with nine members.

In attendance were visiting members of a McKee family. He announced that they were part of the original families who built and attended the church, and several family members were buried in the cemetery.

### **RUMMAGE SALE**

Thanks to everyone who helped in any way with the annual rummage sale, bake sale and lunch. We realized a profit of \$1,175 from the sale and \$571 from the lunch for a total of \$1,746. I appreciate all the hard work in setting up tables, racks, canopies, sorting and arranging donations, making signs, pricing and being on hand to greet shoppers. A special thanks to all the ladies who served in the kitchen and contributed pies and baked goods. As always, the food was delicious. It is so nice to have a successful fundraiser for the church, but the fellowship experienced during the week and on the two days of the sale is a most rewarding part of the endeavor as well. (cont.)

# Darrtown / McGonigle-Millville Charge, United Methodist Churches Newsletter for July / August 2012 - Issue 26 Visit us on the web at www.darrtownumc.org

As in the past, our leftovers were picked up by the Coleman brothers for the next yard sale at McGonigle. On Saturday, June 23<sup>rd</sup>, a group of women took the leftover clothing to the Matthew 25 Ministries and then volunteered for two hours at the mission to help sort clothing. Our leftover books were donated to the Lane Library for their used book sale.

- Phyllis Flick

### United Methodist Women

### From Our President:

What a wonderful year of fellowship we are having! Programs, speakers, meetings. Our May meeting celebrated Mother's and anyone who has done "mothering." Ida Mae Lemmons, our representative to Church Women United, gave the program for May Fellowship Day. The women donated \$50 to Vacation Bible School. Thanks to hostesses Maxine and Phyllis and the Spring Tea leftovers.

Our speakers for June were Jan Wolterman and sister-in-law Nancy Wolterman (Larry Simison's daughter) who gave lots of information about the Moon Coop in Oxford. It is a healthy alternative in food and many of their selections are grown locally. Thanks to hostesses Ida Mae and Malka.

We prepared for the rummage sale, bake sale and luncheon, and helped with Vacation Bible School.

With summer travels, we do not meet in July and August, but don't forget these important dates:

- (1) Tuesday, July 10 and
- (2) Tuesday, July 17 at 8:30 am noodle-making;
- (3) Thursday, July 12 from 1:00-4:00, we will have a work day for Project Linus blankets (bring scissors and join us);
- (4) Saturday, August 4 Annual Ice Cream Social.

Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 4. There will be more information in the September newsletter.

Please remember our ongoing missions: used plastic prescription bottles, canned goods, labels for education, greeting cards, and pennies for Least Coin donations (container in rear of church).

- Cathy Richardson

### TRIP TO MATTHEW 25 MINISTRIES

On Saturday, June 23<sup>rd</sup>, a group of seven women, along with two vehicles loaded with bags of leftover clothing from our recent church rummage sale, arrived at Matthew 25 Ministries in Blue Ash. After unloading the clothing, we attended an orientation where we learned about the history and purpose of this local as well as international mission. Then we were given an assignment in the warehouse and

spent two hours volunteering our time to help organize donations.

On previous trips we had spent time sorting clothing. This time, however, we were taken to an area where several huge boxes of shoes were waiting. Our job was to sort the shoes by size, tie the shoestrings together, place a rubber band around the pair of shoes, and put them in another huge box. Seven of us worked for two hours and still did not get completely finished. These shoes had been donated by Men's Warehouse. They were good-looking, shiny patent leather formal shoes. Most were black, but there were also a few white pairs and wing tips. The sizes ranged from small children's shoes to men's size 14. We came to several conclusions as we searched, matched, tied and tossed each pair into the bin. We noticed that most of the shoelaces were tied, thus indicating that at the end of whatever celebration these shoes had attended, the person wearing them may have been exhausted from dancing and was too tired to untie them! So it was our job to untie each one and attach it to its mate. For some reason, lots of "left feet" were left over, thus leading us to believe that men have two left feet! Some seemed to be more worn on the bottom than others, indicating the "I can't dance" syndrome!

As we were leaving, a challenge was thrown out — we are to watch for any news clips depicting people in third world countries and if they are wearing shiny shoes, we can say we had a hand in preparing those shoes for shipment to those in need with the hope that the shoes will provide necessary covering for many feet that may otherwise have nothing to wear. This sign was above the door as we walked out of the warehouse — "Because you came today, someone will be helped tomorrow!

- Maxine Harris

### **Happy Birthday UMW!**

<u>July</u>	<u>August</u>				
07/13 – Donna Gallagher	08/05 – Robyn Beck				
07/21 – Rhonda Knight	08/14 - Rev. Ed				
07/26 – Emma Leibforth	08/26 - Sandy Beckemeier				
07/27 – Debra Steger					

May your troubles be less, Your blessings more, and May nothing but happiness Come through your door."

- Irish blessing

### Way To Go, Trolley Tours Vacation Bible School, June 25-28, 2012

We are having so much fun at Way To Go! Trolley Tours VBS! We start in a cardboard town with a red trolley and learn songs like Love the Lord your God and When I Get down, He Lifts Me Up. The kids love the old fashioned song: Allelu, Allelu, Alleluia....Praise Ye the Lord. The kids stand up and sing one part and then adults stand and sing the other part. Guess which side is louder? You got it, the kids win every time. Mark Habel and Mike Hawkins lead the songs and go over the Bible verse we are memorizing. Luke 10:27 says Love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, with all your strength, with all your mind and love your neighbor as yourself. Many VBS programs tell the kids God so loved the world, God loves them, God is wild about them; this is the first VBS that instructs them to Love the Lord your God. I think this is an important message and an important commandment. We need to love God with all our hearts, souls, strengths and minds.

The last part of that verse tells us to love our neighbor as our self. Our mission in this VBS is to love our neighbors. We are taking an offering to buy the Living Water kids ice cream. Also we made stamped tags and decorated flower pots. Tomorrow we plant a snapdragon in the pot and give it to our neighbor. The pots and tags turned out so nice The neighbors will love them. Debbie Hawkins, crafts leader, has them making a wooden bird feeder and a painted Frisbee for themselves. The kids also made a button that says Luke 10:27.

The team of actors takes us back to Bethlehem where we hear the story of Ruth, who would not leave her widowed mother-in-law, Naomi. Where you go, I will go, your people will be my people and your God will be my God. Ruth left her home and traveled back to Bethlehem with Naomi. Ruth gleaned grain from the fields and found herself treated kindly. She meets the owner of the fields, Boaz, a kinsman of Naomi, and he invites her to take her meals with the workers. Ruth ends up marrying Boaz. Their son Obed is the great, great grandfather of King David and an ancestor of Jesus. On Tuesday we saw two disciples going from Jerusalem to their home in Emmaus after Jesus was crucified. They were confused and depressed. Their whole world was turned upside down by the crucifixion of Jesus. He was their leader and now he was gone. Along the way they invited a stranger to walk with him. The stranger helped them understand what the scriptures say about the Messiah. The disciples invite the stranger into their house for a meal. When the stranger says the blessing and breaks the bread, they recognize him! He is Jesus, the risen Christ. Did not our heart burn with in us while he was explaining the scripture to us?

Of course kids are hungry for nachos and cheese or s'mores. Snacks are important part of VBS; it is a time to chill out with the others and talk. Games are fun filled obstacle courses and making bubbles. The preschoolers are enjoying a sand box and all the toys in their rooms. We will have the traditional water balloons on the last day.

We prayed for the kids to come and they did. We had 47 children on Monday and 2 more came on Tuesday. There are 10 teen helpers to lead the 'crews' of children from activity to activity: Aly Baldwin, Brooke and Wyatt Bolser, Will Hawkins, Leah Moore, Kayla Pate, Katherine Rand, Katherine Schindler, Lilly Steger and Taylor Swinney. We have many adult helpers from all three churches: Nikki Baker, Pastor Ed & Robyn Beck, Jackie Boone, Alayna Bolser, Etta Jean Crawford, Kenny Coleman, Phyllis Flick, Joy Flyer, Mark & Linda Habel, Mike & Debbie Hawkins, Stacey Ison, Jim Keller, Peggy Keller, Rhonda Knight, Ida Mae Lemmons, Sheila Mayberry, Amy Park, Susan Petrie, Matt Reed, Carolyn Russell, Ken Shannon, Sue Snider, Liz Snyder, Sue Srivastava, Shelee & Noah Webster, Ken Wirebach. From acting to feeding, from painting to decorating, from singing to crafting, from watching over the wee ones to leading us in games, all of us worked together for the glory of God. Just think of it: in a fun filled atmosphere, God touches each child and adult. God is working among us. God is telling us to Love Him with all our heart, soul, strength and mind and to love our neighbors too. Thanks for all your help. We couldn't have done it without you! Debra Steger

# DARRTOWN & McGONIGLE-MILLVILLE UNITED METHODIST CHURCHES 2012 BIRTHDAYS and ANNIVERSARIES

S. Constant	Saturday	7	14	21 Rhonda Knight Andy Petri	28 Sheila Mayberry	
	rnday	6 Jim Meador Norma Coleman Tiffany Baker	13 Donna Gallagher	20	27 Randy & Becky Rice (Anniv)	
Thursday	Inursday	w	12 Mike McCartney Victor & Brenda Johnson (Anniv)	19 Amy McDiffett	26 Emma Leibforth	
Wodnesday	w ednesday	4 Independence Day	11	18 Amy Hicke	25 Shawn Gallagher Mary Harrison Richard & Jan Boling (Anniv)	
Tuesday	i uesday	<b>6</b>	10 Phyllis Jones	17 Mike Berger Joshua Berger	24	31 Jerry Krauth
Monday	Monday	2. Jack Davis	9 Kyle Broshear	16	23	30 Bob Rumgay Debra Steger Paul & Sherri Berger (Anniv)
Charles	Sunday	July 1 Paul Berger Roxanna & Ron Otto (Anniv)	<b>∞</b>	15 Tim Conyers	22 Jim Leitsch Rochelle & Kevin Broshear (Anniv)	29 Patty Lykins

# DARRTOWN & McGONIGLE-MILLVILLE UNITED METHODIST CHUNCHES 2011 BIRTHDAYS and ANNIVERSARIES

26 Sandy Beckemeier	19 Debbie & Mike Hawkins (Anniv)	12 Beth & Bill Fulmer (Anniv)	5 Emily Shoker Robyn Beck Caila Maria Jones David Sackenheim	August	Sunday
27 Darrel Beckett Eric Lykins	20	13 Lucille Sauer	6 Mary Beck		Monday
28	21 Reed Shoker	14 Ed Beck Bernice Kolb	7 Shelee & Noah Webster (Anniv)		Tuesday
29 Sarah Petri	22	15 James Pate Ken Shannon Dick Boling	8 Pam & Ken Russell (Anniv)	1	Wednesday
30	23	16	9 Lawrence Schlabach	2	Thursday
31 Joy & Don Jones (Anniv)	24 Tom Clark	17	10 Ray Yordy Walt Kern	3 Wayne Weber	Friday
	25	18 Clint Cole	11 Jennifer Clark	4 Carley Hansel	Saturday

		29
		Δ.